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REPORT 
 

The PG & Research Department of Commerce conducted Department Orientation for the 

first-year students on December 8th and December 9th 2021 for batch 1 and batch 2 

students respectively as per the Covid -19 guidelines. 

 

The purpose of the session was to make the freshers know about the college as well as 

their department, the functionalities, its achievements, its events and to brief about 

the prominent alumni, as well the responsibilities of being the student of the Commerce 

department. 
 

The Student’s Council of Loyola Commerce Association was also introduced to the 

students and were given brief information about the Council and the role played by it in 

the formation of the students and the importance of being involved in the extra-

curricular activities. 
 

The Orientation program started with a prayer song performed by the LCA Band and with 

the felicitation rendered by Dr. A Marcus, Head of the Department and Dr. N Maria 

Joseph, LCA president. The staff members took part in the program. Dr. T Joseph, 

Former Head of the Department and Dr. Jesu Kulandairaj, Former LCA President wished 

the students during the occasion. 
 

The LCA Band performed an energetic performance, which was followed by a dance 

program by Mr Mahaprabhu, our student. Music jam was rendered by the LCA Band and 

enlightened the participants. The freshers felt very comfortable with the seniors and 

acknowledged their appreciation to the organisers. 
 

The first year students came forward and showcased their talents and got applause from 

the gathering. The talents exhibited were beat boxing, singing and playing the music 

instruments such as guitar, keyboard and the flute. 
 

The orientation session came to an end by 12:30 with the distribution of refreshments.



 

      

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 


